
 

Masses  
Saturday 4:00PM Vigil 
Sunday 8:00 & 10:30AM, 5:00PM 
Monday-Friday 6:45AM 
Holydays 6:30AM, 12:10PM 

Confessions  
Monday-Friday 7:15-7:30AM 
Thursday 6:00-7:00PM 
Saturday 3:00-3:45PM 

Perpetual Help Novena  
Tuesday after 6:45AM Mass 

Holy Hour   
Thursday  6:00-7:00PM 

March 5, 2023  Second Sunday of  Lent 

200 West Harrison Street, Belleville, IL 62220  
www.cathedralbelle.org    receptionist@cathedralbelle.org    (618) 234-1166 

Notre Dame Academy (618) 233-6414    Green Mount Catholic Cemetery (618) 234-4858 

Most Reverend Michael G. McGovern, D.D., Bishop of  Belleville 
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From Fr. Godfrey  
 

- THANK YOU. This will be a long list this 
week! Thank you to the Knights of 
Columbus for being present throughout the 
entire Twenty-Four Hours of Mercy and for 
providing refreshments for the confessors. 
That was a huge commitment and very much 
appreciated. Thanks, also, to the Parish 

Staff for their work in prepping the church and helping me keep 
things in order for the Twenty-Four Hours of Mercy. It seems we 
had between 150 and 200 people who came to celebrate the 
Sacrament of Penance. Thanks, also, to Bishop McGovern for 
taking several hours of confessions. And thanks to the twelve 
other Priests who offered their time for this effort. 
            If that weren’t enough for the weekend, we also had 
the Rite of Election and Call to Continuing Conversion on 
Sunday afternoon: one of the most amazing and positive rituals 
of the year. Ninety-five people came forward to be recognized by 
the Bishop as they prepare for the Easter sacraments. Thanks, in 
particular, to Deacon Wayne & Josie Weiler for their assistance 
in getting things ready for the rite. Rich Thompson coordinated 
some beautiful music for the ritual. Thanks to you all! 
- ABSENCE. As I previously noted, I’ll be away this week, 
during the week, to offer retreat to the Ursuline Sisters at Maple 
Mount, Kentucky, outside Owensboro. This will be a good 
retreat experience for me, too, since the talks were written some 
time ago. I’d invite your prayers for the Sisters as they make their 
retreat. 
- LENT EXIT. I meant to include this in previous bulletins. 
We’re having a quiet and brief exit from Mass during Lent, a clear 
reminder that we’re in a different time, in the desert, longing for 
the promised land of Easter. In particular, that will represent a 
change for LECTORS and SACRISTANS. No procession out. 
- MUSICIANS. This past weekend, I was struck by the beauty of 
the music we are so accustomed to hearing and singing here. 
Please, please join me in a grateful spirit for that. So many 
parishioners struggle in this area – many using cassette tapes with 
no one to lead the music. Our instrumentalists, cantors, and 
choirs are all such a wonderful gift to us. 

Parish Office Hours 
Monday-Friday 9:00AM-4:00PM 
 

Parish Staff 
Parish (618) 234-1166 
Cemetery (618) 234-4858 
Notre Dame Academy (618) 234-6414 
 

Rector     
   Very Rev. Godfrey Mullen, OSB 
     frgodfrey@cathedralbelle.org 
Deacons     
   Deacon David Fields 
     fieldsdavid@charter.net 
   Deacon Wayne Weiler 
     wlweiler@gmail.com 
Director of Religious Education  
   Sister Theresa Markus, SSND 
     tmarkus@ssndcp.org 
Organist/Choirmaster   
   Mr. Richard Thompson 
     rthompjd@gmail.com 
Business Manager  ______    
   Mrs. Josie Weiler 
    businessmanager@cathedralbelle.org 
Facilities Manager_____________ 
Mr. Daryl Barton  
     maintenance@cathedralbelle.org 
Office Manager    
   Mrs. Sue Pederson 
     receptionist@cathedralbelle.org 
Assistant Office Manager   
   Mrs. Carissa Reitano 
     bulletin@cathedralbelle.org 
Parish Trustees    
   Mr. John Schaberg 
     johnischaberg@gmail.com 
   Dr. Thomas Feder 
     tomfeder1247@gmail.com 
Notre Dame Academy Principal  
   Mrs. Linda Hobbs 
     linda.hobbs@notredamebelleville.org 
Green Mount Catholic Cemetery  
   Mrs. Carissa Reitano 
     bulletin@cathedralbelle.org 
   Mrs. Diane Walsh 
     cemetery200@gmail.com 

Sexual Abuse Hotline 
   (800) 640-3044 
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4:00 PM, 8:00 AM, & 10:30 

AM Mass 
 

Entrance:  

#139 “The Glory of These Forty Days” 

 

Psalm:  

Gospel Acclamation:  

 
 
 

Preparation:  
4PM & 8AM:  

#643 “God of Day and God of Darkness”  

10:30AM Choir: #598 “Jesus Christ, Inner Light,” 

Suzanne Toolan (b. 1928) 
 

Communion:  
There’s a Wideness in God’s Mercy 

 “Be Merciful,” Ed Bolduc 
 

10:30 AM Choir: “God Be in My Head,” John Rutter 
(b.1945) 

 

5:00 PM Mass 
 

Psalm:  

“Be Merciful,” Janèt Sullivan Whitaker 

Communion Hymn:  
There’s a Wideness in God’s Mercy 

 “Be Merciful,” Ed Bolduc  
(see above) 

 

Music for 

March 4th/5th  

Second Sunday  

of Lent 

Published with Permission of OneLicense.net #A-400250 
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      WORSHIP 
Our Cathedral worship - especially the holy Mass - is directed to the 
Father, through the Son, in the unity of the Holy Spirit. 

Mass Intentions 

Liturgical Ministries 

March 11th/12th 

  
4:00 PM 
Mar 11 

8:00 AM 
Mar 12 

10:30 AM 
Mar 12 

5:00 PM 
Mar 12 

EMHC 
S  

McCormack 
S Cutler S Pederson J Schaberg 

 J Goedelman M Buescher 
Cynthia 

Brennemann 
P Robison 

 J Goedelman D Schaefer Sacristan Sacristan 

Lector 
B  

McCormack 
S Cerny D Lugge S Szewczyk 

Offertory 
J & K 
Fieker 

S Cutler &  
R Mauch 

S Pederson 
The Bean 

Family 

 
Saturday, March 4: Vigil Mass 
 
     4:00 pm John “Jack” Weck 
  Jean Dinges  
 
Sunday, March 5: Second Sunday of Lent  
 
     8:00 am William Gain  
 
   10:30 am Edward Wottowa 
 
     5:00 pm Living & Deceased of Cathedral Parish 
 
Monday, March 6: Weekday 
      
     6:45 am Daniel Stocker 
 
Tuesday, March 7: Sts. Perpetua and Felicity 
 
     6:45 am Oliver & Marilyn Wehmeyer 
 
Wednesday, March 8: St. John of God 
 
     6:45 am Stanley, Rita & Mike Konradt 
      
Thursday, March 9: St. Frances of Rome  
 
     6:45 am Dorothy Prusacki 
 
Friday, March 10: Weekday 
 
     6:45 am Msgr. Vincent A. Hazelhorst 
  Sr. Carol Markus 
 
     5:30 pm Rita Stritzel 
     
Saturday, March 11: Vigil Mass 
 
     4:00 pm George Louis 
   
 
Sunday, March 12: Third Sunday of Lent  
 
     8:00 am Society of the Sacred Heart 
 
   10:30 am Steve Ellison 
 
     5:00 pm Living & Deceased of Cathedral Parish 

Fridays in Lent  
 

After morning Mass: 
Litany of  the Sacred 
Heart for Vocations 

 

Stations of  the Cross  
2:15pm  

5:00pm followed by 
Mass 5:30pm  

LEAVING MASS 

IN SILENCE  
as a sacrifice and longing 

for the grace and joy  
of Easter.  
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Notre Dame Academy (NDA) 
at Cathedral Campus 
 

We have two exciting announcements to 
make this week.  We have teamed up with 
Copper Fire in Belleville to host a Queen of 
Hearts tournament. The drawings will be on  
Wednesdays, beginning May 3. Mark your  
calendars for this event.  
Registration for the 2023-2024 school year is 
now open. We would love for you to join the 
Notre Dame Academy family. If you are looking  
to send your child to a small, caring, Catholic 
school then NDA is a great choice for you. 
Give us a call at 618-233-6414 to schedule a tour.  
 

Linda Hobbs  
Principal 

 

Parishes’ School of Religion (PSR) 
at St. Augustine Campus 
 

Today, we celebrate the Second Sunday of Lent. 
We hear the magnificent story of Jesus’  
transfiguration. Jesus takes his inner circle of  
disciples, Peter, James, and John and together 
they go up the mountain. These same disciples 
will be with Jesus in the Garden of Gethsemane 
before he is arrested. 
We have class today, March 5 from 8:45 – 10:10 

A.M. & Wednesday, March 8 from 6– 7:30 P.M. Child 
Protection training will take place Wednesday with the 
students who attend Wednesday evening  
classes. “There are only two lasting bequests we can 
hope to give to our children. One of these is roots, the 
other is wings.”  Hodding Carter 
 

Sister Theresa Markus, S.S.N.D. 
Coordinator of the Parishes' School of Religion 

FAITH FORMATION 
For believers, faith formation is life-long - children, teens, young 
adults, singles, married, families, seniors - everyone at Cathedral. 

        OUTREACH Cathedral parishioners are called to look beyond our own needs–  
to our neighborhoods, our city, our diocese– and to all the worlds. 

Your Gifts to God And Parish 
 

February 25/26: $13,143.00 
 

   BUDGETED ACTUAL  
  February 4/5  $14,420  $19,407.50 
  February 11/12 $14,420  $13,133.00 
  February 18/19 $14,420    $14,449.10 
  February 25/26 $14,420  $13,143.00 
   
 

TOTAL     $57,680 $60,132.60 
 
 

Each Sunday, from February 26th – April 2nd, 
during the hours of 7am-7pm 

Cathedral parishioners will gather outside  
Planned Parenthood in Fairview Heights  

to peacefully pray for the lives of the unborn.  
To volunteer please reach out to  

Doug Lugge jdlugge@gmail.com or sign up at  
https://www.facebook.com/FVH40days 

Your Sunday Contributions 

 

• Give online:  To set up an online account, go to         
https://www.osvhub.com/cathedralbelle/funds              
register and set up your preferences.  This is a secure 
site used by thousands of parishes throughout the 
USA. 

 

Questions?  
Call 618.234.1166 

40 Days for Life  

2023 Catholic Services & Ministry Appeal 

Thank you to the 30 households that have already 
pledged to support the mission of the Church to 
teach, preach, minister and serve in the name of  

Jesus through their financial support of The Catholic 
Service and Ministry Appeal.  So far $12,842.21 of 

our goal of $32,998.00 has been pledged  
by our parish members.  

If you have not yet responded, please make every 
effort to do so. Thank you for your consideration 

and generosity!  

Notre Dame Academy  
Blood Drive  

Monday, March 6 — 1:30-5:30pm 
 

St. Augustine Campus-Kuhl Hall 
1900 West Belle 

Belleville, IL 62223 

The first Sunday of every month we collect  
donations for our sister diocese in Guatemala. 

Envelopes are available at the entrances. 
 Your generous donations are appreciated. 
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Soup Supper &  
Formation 

Tuesday to Thursday 
March 28-30, 

6:00PM 

DONUT MINSTRY  

 

Please join us for refreshments  
and time for fellowship! 

 

Sunday, March 5th & Sunday March 19th 
after the 8:00 & 10:30 AM Masses   

In the Cathedral Undercroft  
 

Donuts, coffee and juice will be provided in the  
by our Knights of Columbus 

 

 
We look forward to seeing 

you after Mass! 

 

Interested in joining our parish?  
To register, visit:  

 

https://cathedralbelle.org/join-the-parish/ 

Vocations 
 

As we continue our Lenten season, we witness in 
the Gospel Jesus “transfiguring” Himself to the 

Apostles. “This is my beloved Son, with whom I am 
well pleased; listen to him.” Those powerful words 
remind each of us to “listen” to our call of vocation 
in life. Encourage each other to live our vocation, 
especially those considering a choice of religious 

life. 

STEUBENVILLE 2023 
 

Want to spend a weekend with thousands of other high  
school-aged Catholics having fun while deepening your Faith?  

We are looking for high school students interested in attending this 
year. Steubenville STL Mid-America is a high-energy youth  

conference where thousands of teens are invited to encounter 
Jesus Christ through dynamic speakers, engaging music, the  

Sacraments, small group discussions, and fellowship with other 
teens. This conference is an outreach of Franciscan University in 

partnership with the St. Louis Archdiocesan Office of Youth  
Ministry. Two conferences are held every year in July and take 

place on the campus of Missouri State University  
in Springfield, MO.  

This year the weekends are July 7-9 or July 14-16.  
 Please let us know if you would like to attend via our Facebook 

page or email. 
Contact Laurie Lindauer at lmlindauer@gmail.com or  

618-910-3804 or Nancy Furlow at nancy.furlow@charter.net or 
618-222-0585 with any questions or if you are interested in  

helping with this important ministry in our parishes. 
Compassion 

 

Our parish Lenten goal:  
conversion to compassion 

How do my Lenten good works 
help others and  

attend to their needs? 

A Pilgrimage of Peace to the Holy Land 

Prayer - Solidarity - Peace 

December 2-13, 2024 

Hosted by: Catholic Relief Services in the Diocese of Belleville 
  

You are invited to join a Pilgrimage of Peace to the Holy Land for 12 days from  

December 2-13, 2024.  The pilgrimage includes visits to Nazareth, Cana, Sea of Galilee, Mt. Tabor, Mt. of  
Beatitudes, Jericho, Jerusalem, Bethlehem, CRS Projects in the area, and much more!  

If interested in registration contact  Cheryl Sommer, CRS Animator for the Belleville Diocese,  
at 618-624-2838 or send an email to crsdiobelle@gmail.com. 

Special thanks from Sr. Tess, to Shirley Priest, 
Gloria Schwartz, Ann Wachtel, and Debra Clifton 

for stapling the letters and Rice bowls  
in the bulletin.   

Your time is gratefully appreciated. 

http://franciscan.edu/
http://stlyouth.org/
http://stlyouth.org/
http://www.missouristate.edu/
mailto:crsdiobelle@gmail.com
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Green Mount  
Catholic Cemetery 

 

624 S. Green Mount Road, Belleville, IL 
 

A Ministry of the Cathedral of St. Peter 
 

The staff of Green Mount Catholic 
Cemetery is always ready to assist in 

planning a respectful Catholic burial for 
the deceased. Pre-planning is strongly 

encouraged.  
Contact the cemetery staff  

at (618) 234-4858. 
Pre-Planning documents  

can be found at: 
https://cathedralbelle.org/funerals/ 

Illinois March for Life 
 

March 21, 2023, in Springfield, IL  
10:00 am Mass at Sangamon Auditorium, 

1 University Plaza  
12:00 pm Rally at the Capitol Building,  

401 S. 2nd Street  
1:00 pm March around the Capitol Building 

12-5:30 pm Eucharistic Adoration  
The Cathedral of the Immaculate Conception,  

524 E. Lawrence Ave.  

LEAVE A GIFT FOR THOSE WHO 
HAVE DEVOTED THEIR LIVES TO US 

 

Please consider making a gift to the Hincke Home for 
Retired Priests to show your appreciation and support 

for our priests who have devoted their lives to our  
Catholic faith. You can do this by making a bequest, 

naming the Hincke Home for Retired Priests as a  
beneficiary in your will or trust. You can specify assets 
such as cash, securities, real estate or other non-cash  

assets or designate a percentage or residual amount of 
your total estate. 

For more information, contact Joline Beck,  
Office Manager of the Hincke Home for Retired Priests 

at 618-234-5722 or email hinckehome@gmail.com.  

Catholic Belleville Area 
Youth (CBAY)  
will be gathering  
Sunday, March 5  
from 6:30-8 p.m.  

in the Youth Room  
at St. Augustine's.  

We invite ALL 6th through 12th 
grade students and their parents  

to join us.  
We will have food, fun and  

fellowship to plan for the rest of 
the year.  

Feel free to bring a snack to share.  
We will provide beverages. 

Keep in touch with us!  
Cathedral of Saint Peter will be 
using Flocknote for keeping up 

with contacting our parishioners. 
Text CSP to 84576  

or connect with us online at:  
https://CSP.flocknote.com 

Want to make a difference in the life of 
a child? Retired too soon and still want 
to teach and/or lead? Why not collect 

your retirement and work in a Catholic 
school? We want you and our students 
need you! Come share your expertise 

and passion in a faith based setting!  
Contact the Diocese of Belleville, Office of Education at  

officeofeducation@diobelle.org for more information! 

PRAYING FOR SEMINARIANS 
Please pray for our  Diocesan Seminarians and for the monks of 
Saint Meinrad in formation. Each week, I’ll list one of them in the 
bulletin here, with an address, so that if you’re inclined, you might 
drop them a note of support. At the very least, maybe one Hail 
Mary for each one each week would be helpful. For this week… 

LUKE FITZGERALD 
Sacred Heart School of Theology 

P.O. Box 429 
Hales Corners, WI 53130 

mailto:officeofeducation@diobelle.org

